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FAIR PROCESSING NOTICE (Data Protection Act) 
 

 
 
Purpose 

 
The Local Authority (LA) uses information about pupils to carry out specific functions for which 
it is responsible, such as the assessment of any special educational needs the pupils may have. 
It also uses the information to derive statistics to inform decisions on (for example) the funding 
of schools, and to assess the performance of schools and set targets for them. The statistics 
are used in such a way that individual pupils cannot be identified from them. 
 
The Qualifications and Curriculum Authority (QCA) uses information about pupils to 
administer the National Curriculum tests and assessments for Key Stages 1 to 3. The results of 
these are passed on to Department for Education (DfE) in order for it to compile statistics on 
trends and patterns in levels of achievement. The QCA uses the information to evaluate the 
effectiveness of the National Curriculum and the associated assessment arrangements, and to 
ensure that these are continually improved. 
 
The Department for Education (DfE) uses information about pupils for statistical purposes, to 
evaluate and develop education policy and to monitor the performance of the education 
service as a whole. The statistics (including those based on information provided by the QCA) are 
used in such a way that individual pupils cannot be identified from them. The DfE will feed 
back to LAs and schools information about their pupils where they are lacking this information 
because it was not passed on by a former school. On occasion information may be shared with 
other Government departments or agencies strictly for statistical or research purposes only. 
 
Pupils, as data subjects, have certain rights under the Data Protection Act, including a general 
right of access to personal data held on them, with parents exercising this right on their behalf if 
they are too young to do so themselves. 
 
Please note that all rights under the Data Protection Act to do with information about your 
child rest with them as soon as they are old enough to understand these rights. This will vary 
from one child to another and you will wish to consider the position for your child, but, as a broad 
guide, it is thought that most children will have a sufficient understanding by the age of 12. 
We would therefore encourage you to share this note with your child if they are aged 12 or over. 
 
Separately from the Data Protection Act, DfE regulations provide a pupil’s parent, guardian or 
carer (regardless of the age of the pupil) the right to view, or to have a copy of, their child’s 
educational record held by the school. If you wish to exercise this right you should write to 
the school. 
 
 


